An Roinn Sldinte
Department of Health

Circular 16/2018

17th December 2018

To: 1) National Director of Human Resources, HSE
2) Non-commercial State Agencies (NCSA) CEOs

Transition to Additional Superannuation Contribution (ASC) from
Pension Related Deduction (PRD) in the Public Service on 1 January 2019

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please see attached Department of Public Expenditure and Reform Circular 21/2018 the purpose of
which is to

e Notify public service employers of the transition to ASC from PRD and to set out relevant
instructions; and

e To ensure the consistent application of the Additional Superannuation Contribution across all
Public Service Bodies

The application of the transition from to ASC from PRD is covered in The Public Service Pay and Pensions
Act 2017.

Please bring this circular to the attention of all relevant employees in your organisation. The HSE is also
requested to bring this circular to the attention of Section 38 employers.

Queries

All employee queries should be directed to the relevant employer/payroll operator. Requests for
clarification from Payroll and HR managers should be directed to National hr_unit@health.gov.ie.
Technical queries may be emailed direct to pensions@per.gov.ie (placing “Circular 21/2018 — ASC” in the
subject line).

Yours sincerely,

Sorcha Murray
National HR Uni
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